
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

ISSUE 2 |  15th February 2024 

Address: 

123 East Lassen Street Road, Los 

Angeles, California, USA 

 

 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 

  
FEBRUARY 
 
Fri 16th Family Night Picnic 
 5-7pm 
 
Mon 19th Year 5/6 Urban Camp 
 
Tues 20th Year 5/6 Urban Camp 
 
Wed 21st Year 5/6 Urban Camp 
 
 Prep Rest Day/Individual 

Testing 
 
Thur 22nd Year 5/6 Rest Day 
 
 Lisieux Parents & Friends 

AGM 
 7pm at Lisieux 
 
Tues 27th Year 3 Beach Discovery 

Day 
 
Wed 28th Prep Rest Day/Individual 

Testing  
 
 Year 4 Beach Discovery 

Day 
 
Thur 29th 2025 Enrolment Tour 
 12pm 

 
 

MARCH 
 
Sun 3rd Rite of Enrolment Mass 
 8.45am for Reconciliation 
 Year 3 Students 
 
Mon 4th Assembly 11.30am 
 Year 5/6 to run 
 
Tues 5th 2025 Enrolment Tour 
 9.30am 
 

Family Reconciliation 
Evening Year 3 Students 

 6pm 
 
Wed 6th Prep Rest Day/Individual 

Testing 
 
Thur 7th Beach Activity Day 
 
Fri 8th Staff Curriculum Day 
 STUDENT FREE DAY  
 
Mon 11th Labour Day 
 STUDENT FREE DAY 
 

Dear members of the Lisieux community, 

It was great to see so many parents coming along on Tuesday and Wednesday 
afternoon to chat to staff about how their child has settled in to the new school year. 
As you would be aware, we changed the timing of these discussions this year. This is a 
consequence of the new Education Agreement, which has introduced some changes, 
some of which are challenging for schools to navigate. One is referred to as ‘time in 
lieu’ which means, to support teacher wellbeing and life balance, any additional hours 
outside of agreed working hours must now be compensated with time in lieu. 
Therefore, instead of holding the wellbeing discussions in the evening, we trialled 
running them across two afternoons, with specialist staff and external support from 
The Kelly Club to run activities for students during this time. Your feedback is always 
welcome and there is a survey link below for you to let us know your thoughts. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/QWPCSCC 

 

Our Year 5/6 students depart for urban camp in Melbourne on Monday, and we wish 
them a safe and fun-filled adventure. We will keep families updated with posts on our 
social media next week. 

 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/QWPCSCC


 

 

Carmel Bleu Carly Finn  Carly.finn@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Carmel Rouge Claire Devereux claire.devereux@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Carmel Blanc Natalie Hughes  Natalie.hughes@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Acacia 1 (Year 1) 

 

Grace Halleday & 

Kristen Turner MacDonald 

Grace.halleday@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

 

kristenturnermacdonald@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Acacia 2 (Year 1) 

 

Georgia May & Caroline McSparron georgia.martin@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

caroline.mcsparron@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

 

Waratah 1 (Year 2) Jake Otto Jake.otto@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

 

Waratah 2 (Year 2) Amy Bateman Amy.bateman@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

 

Spotted Eucalypt 1 (Year 3) Annabel Coome Annabel.coome@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

 

Spotted Eucalypt 2 (Year 3) Mikaila Hicks Mikaila.hicks@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

 

Golden Wattle 1 (Year 4) Emma Clancy/Gerard Douglas Emma.clancy@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Gerard.douglas@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Golden Wattle 2 (Year 4) Jessica King Jess.king@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Grevillea 2 (Year 4) Nathan Pace Nathan.pace@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Silver Banksia 1 (Year 5/6) Michael Philp Michael.philp@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Silver Banksia 2 (Year 5/6) Mary Hetherington Mary.hetherington@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Scentbark 1 (Year 5/6) Paul Duncan Paul.duncan@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Scentbark 2 (Year 5/6) Brydie Harman Brydie.harman@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last week we shared the contact details for our expanded 2024 Leadership Team. Some parents have enquired 
about email addresses for classroom teachers. Please find the details below: 
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God’s blessings for the week ahead, 
 
Susan Ryan 
Susan.ryan@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 
Principal 
 

 

Congratulations and blessings to the Dowd family (Joshua Year 1) on the safe arrival of your beautiful daughter and sister, 

Marlowe. 

mailto:Susan.ryan@lisieux.catholic.edu.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lenten prayer 
 
This week we celebrated Ash Wednesday, marking the start of the Lenten period leading up to Easter.  At our Ash 
Wednesday liturgy, students were anointed with ashes on their forehead to symbolise the start of this journey. They 
also received a Project Compassion Box, to collect coins for Caritas, our Lenten charity. On the final day of Term One, 
we will combine the funds and hold a coin trail on the oval. 
 
Lent is a 40-day season of prayer, fasting and almsgiving, one of the most important times of the Christian year. Lent 
invites us to make our hearts and minds ready for remembering Jesus’ life, death and resurrection. 
 

 

Almighty God, you invite us deeper into your world, your people, your Lent. May this time be one 

of outward focus, seeking you in those we often ignore. Help us to live a Lent season focused on 

freedom, generosity and encounter. Give us hearts hungry to serve you and those who need what 

we have to give. May we stand in solidarity with our brothers and sisters around the world who 

are suffering.  May your light guide our day, and your spirit grant us peace.  Amen.  
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The sacrament of Reconciliation will be celebrated this term primarily by year 3 students who have been baptised in 

the catholic church. Please see below for the key dates. Students in year levels above grade 3 who have yet to do their 

Reconciliation, and have been baptised are encouraged to register. More information to follow. 

Tracy at the parish can be contacted on 9412 8444 

 

Project Compassion 2024 

Spanning across the six weeks of Lent each year, Project Compassion brings thousands of Australian schools, 
parishes and supporters together to raise funds for people living in some of the most vulnerable communities 

across the world.  

Each family will be issued a Project Compassion box.  

Please keep at home and return on the last day of Term. We will conduct a coin trail and donate the money to 
Caritas Australia.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Many of our students enjoy non-fiction books and we have a solid and growing collection. One of the latest to hit 
the shelves is “Glow- the wild wonders of bioluminescence” by Jennifer N.R. Smith. This delightful book explores 
the remarkable way animals and plants light up of their own accord, and what we can learn from their incredible 
glow-in-the-dark abilities. This book takes readers on a magical journey to the deepest ocean trenches, through 
winding networks of caves and into the darkest corners of the forest to experience the wonder of 
bioluminescence. We think this one will be a popular new addition to our collection for all nature lovers!  

 



SPORTS NEWS 

Under 12 Team Vic Trials 

The School Sport Victoria (SSV) Team Vic representative program provides a development platform for Victoria’s 
emerging student athletes to participate in the annual School Sport Australia (SSA) Championships. SSV coordinates 
the selection process for Team Vic teams in partnership with relevant state sporting organisations. 

If your child in grade 5/6 would like to try out for any of the following state teams, please email Dean Roberts 
(dean.roberts@lisieux.catholic.edu.au) by THURSDAY 22ND FEBRUARY.  

 Australian Football 12 Years and Under Boys 

 Basketball 12 Years and Under Girls 

 Basketball 12 Years and Under Boys 

 Cricket 12 Years and Under Boys 

 Football (Soccer) 12 Years and Under Boys 

 Netball 12 Years and Under Girls 

 

Thank you  
Mr Roberts 

 

Due to the changes to our education award agreement, staff will not commence duty until 8:30am. For this reason, 
students should not be dropped at school prior to 8:30am. We do have some students who are very keen early 
arrivers, which is problematic as there is no supervision provided prior to 8:30am. If parents could ensure students 
do not arrive before this time it would be appreciated. We also remind parents that when dropping off and 
collecting students, the Kiss and Drop zone is a strictly No Standing zone. Please do not park and wait in this zone 
and do not alight from cars for farewells, etc. It is imperative that this area flows smoothly and that cars drive to 
the furtherest bay, and then move on in timely manner. Many thanks for your understanding. 

 

 

mailto:dean.roberts@lisieux.catholic.edu.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

SMART WATCHES AND PHONES AT SCHOOL 

Please note that smart watches are not permitted at Lisieux and students may not have mobile phones at 
school. This is regardless of whether the phone is on school mode or not, as staff cannot supervise if this is the 
case for every smart watch being brought to school. If a phone is needed for after school contact, the phone 
must be handed to Reception upon arrival and collected at the end of the day. Smart watches that are worn to 
school will also be held at Reception until the end of the school day. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Helping kids handle conflict 
via kidshelpline.com.au 

 

Dealing with conflict is not only stressful for kids, but parents too. We’ve got some tips to help you support 

your child to handle conflict better. 

 

Conflict is a normal part of kids’ lives 
 

Learning to work out troubles is an important life lesson for kids 

Kids who know how to manage conflict are happier, have healthy friendships and learn better at school. 
How well kids are able to resolve conflict is related to their age, stage of development and life experiences. 
We’ve got some tips to help you support your child at any age to become better at managing and resolving 
conflicts with others. 
 
Ideas to assist your child to deal with conflict 
 

Here’s how you can help your child handle conflict better: 

Be a positive role model – Kids learn about resolving conflict by observing others. 
Create a safe environment – Allow them to express themselves openly and honestly without fear of a negative 
or emotional reaction. 
Teach them strategies to calm down – Such as deep breathing, relaxation, exercise, writing, drawing, painting 
or other expressive activities. 
Work out how they feel – Talk it over to help them identify and process their feelings. 
Help them manage their feelings – Help your child find ways to manage their feelings in the moment such as 
counting to 10 or walking away. 
Work out what they want – Help them to understand their own needs or motivations. 
Encourage empathy – Help them to figure out what the other child wants and how they might be feeling. 
 
Teaching effective communication skills 
 

Here are some skills that can help your child communicate more effectively during a conflict: 
 



 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Here are some skills that can help your child communicate more effectively during a conflict: 
 

Building problem solving skills 
 

Once kids have expressed and understood what the problem is, you can support them to work it out. Together 

with your child: 

 Brainstorm a big list of solutions 
 Help them think of different ways to solve the problem 
 Talk about being flexible and making room for compromise 
 Aim for a win-win solution – something that is fair for everyone 
 Help them agree on a solution and be willing to give it a go 
 Support them to think of possible consequences of solution 
 Put the solution into action and see how it works 

 



 

 



 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PARENTS & FRIENDS NEWS 

 

As some children start their first year here and some start their last year, this is the perfect way to remember your 

childs time at Lisieux. A Student paver. The pavers will be used to create a feature infront of the Pottery Studio. This 

space will also be used for outdoor classes and other activities. To order your paver click here  Orders need to be in by 7 

March. 

 

https://www.trybooking.com/CJUAO


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Canteen and Lunch Orders: 

Lunch orders will be available on Thursdays throughout the term. Orders must be completed online by the preceding 
WEDNESDAY at 8.30am. This year we are using a new ordering app, Flexischools. Please state your child’s YEAR LEVEL in your 
child’s information as this is how we will distribute them at lunch time. 

Please download the app and set up a profile for your child.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Friday School canteen orders: Are placed through the School24 app by 5pm on Wednesdays. 

o Steps on how to order through School24 are below 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER SPONSORS 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Families, 
Your child’s dental health is important to us, that’s why Teeth on Wheels will be visiting our school starting on 
the 25/03/2024. 
Click the link below to sign your child up - IT MIGHT BE FREE! 
https://teethonwheels.com.au/consent-forms/consent-eform/ 
  
Teeth on Wheels are focused on providing a positive dental experience and specialise with working with 
children. They can provide check-up and clean appointments, as well as treatment onsite and will be able to 
advise you if your child is eligible to receive dental care for FREE under the Child Dental Benefit Schedule. 
  
Please complete your form today and the Teeth on Wheels team will be in contact to confirm and schedule 
your child’s appointment. -  Forms must be completed by 18/03/2024 for your child to participate.  If you are 
unable to access the E-form, please visit the school reception for a paper form. 
  

 

https://teethonwheels.com.au/consent-forms/consent-eform/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


